
From: Cherry Laura
To: H2Teesside
Cc: Murphy Clare; Nickson, Ross; Kanjia, Jemi (SUPPLIER)
Subject: RE: Application by H2 Teesside Limited for an Order Granting Development Consent for the H2Teesside

Project
Date: 23 December 2024 11:51:51
Attachments: image001.png

EN070009-001109-Office for Nuclear Regulation.pdf
Importance: High

You don't often get email from @edf-energy.com. Learn why this is important

For the attention of the PINS Case Manager for H2 Teesside Project
 
Further to our telephone call on the 22 October 2024 and 20 December 2024 in which we
discussed the opportunity for EDF to provide a Non Interested Party submission to the
Examination of the H2 Teesside Project in response to the Office for Nuclear Regulation (ONR)
response dated 13 September 2024 (attached for information). As you are aware we have been
in discussion with BP to further understand the project the subject of the Examination and a
meeting was held on 21 November 2024 between EDF and BP with the aim of discussing any
potential impacts of the development on the operation of Hartlepool Nuclear Power Station to
the north west of the main production plant.  As a result of the meeting BP took an action to
review modelling conducted and  BP have provided some feedback on their review, but we are
still awaiting evidence of the modelling and the conclusions drawn in order for us to allow our
Nuclear Safety/Operational team to advise and for a formal response to be prepared to PINS.  BP
have advised that the information can be provided but due to the need for legal input EDF are
still awaiting this information, hence it is not possible to provide our response before Christmas. 
 
As you will appreciate this information is important for EDF to review as a Statutory Undertaker
providing significant generation and supply of electricity to the grid, made more important due
to the announcement in early December 2024 that Hartlepool Nuclear Power Station was
confirmed as one of four of the nuclear power stations in the fleet that will have the operational
life extended.  In the case of Hartlepool Power Station the extension is to at least 2027 which
means the power station will continue to produce annually enough electricity to meet the needs
of every home between Scarborough and Scotland.  The plant plays a major role in underpinning
the regional economy and with the future investment to operate out to 2027 the site can retain
the highly skilled, valuable workforce while future decisions are made about new nuclear and the
plant can continue to contribute to producing essential zero carbon power that the country
needs.
 
We are liaising with BP to secure the provision of the information necessary for EDF to provide a
considered response to the Examination.  We understand it would be acceptable for a response
to be provided by EDF in the New Year as it is important that the observations made by ONR in
the attached are addressed.  If it would be helpful to discuss please do not hesitate to contact
me on the number below.
 
Regards
 
Laura Cherry on behalf of EDF Energy Generation Limited
Planning and Development Lead
Nuclear Decommissioning
 

mailto:H2Teesside@planninginspectorate.gov.uk
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You don't often get email from onr-land.use-planning@onr.gov.uk. Learn why this is important


Dear Sir / Madam,
 
ONR has no further comments to make, our response is the same as that submitted
on the 4 May 2023, which is below.
 
ONR have no objection to the proposed development at this stage subject to the
developer liaising with EDF Energy Nuclear Generation Limited in relation to the
potential external hazards the proposed development poses to Hartlepool and vice
versa. Depending on future siting and layout decisions, the proposed development
could pose an external hazard to Hartlepool during construction, operation and
potentially decommissioning.


Further information on ONR’s role in providing advice on proposed developments
on and around nuclear sites is available on ONR’s
website: https://www.onr.org.uk/land-use-planning.htm. The developer should
familiarise itself with this information including ONR’s consultation zones,
consultation advice and the consultation process.
 
Kind regards
 
 
 
Land Use Planning
Office for Nuclear Regulation
ONR-Land.Use-planning@onr.gov.uk
 


Application by H2 Teesside Limited for an
Order Granting Development Consent for
H2Teesside Project


Planning Act 2008 – Section 89 and The
Infrastructure Planning (Examination
Procedure) Rules 2010 – Rule 8 and 9


Interested Party Reference number: H2TS-



mailto:ONR-Land.Use-Planning@onr.gov.uk

mailto:H2Teesside@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.onr.org.uk%2Fland-use-planning.htm&data=05%7C02%7CH2Teesside%40planninginspectorate.gov.uk%7Cf36455652c2f4b7c1c6d08dcd4052961%7C5878df986f8848ab9322998ce557088d%7C0%7C0%7C638618365974960596%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Fti2GX4Cc%2FI2cyGKi9BArpkVnJ5Y6n5YyEdXCdERIdg%3D&reserved=0



The Planning
Inspectorate















 
 



https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk  



 
 Our Ref: EN070009 



Date: 11 April 2023 
 



 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended) and The Infrastructure Planning 
(Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017 (the EIA Regulations) 
– Regulations 10 and 11 
 
Application by H2 Teesside Ltd (the Applicant) for an Order granting 
Development Consent for the H2Teesside Project (the Proposed 
Development) 
 
Scoping consultation and notification of the Applicant’s contact details and 
duty to make available information to the Applicant if requested 



The Applicant has asked the Planning Inspectorate on behalf of the Secretary of State 
for its opinion (a Scoping Opinion) as to the information to be provided in an 
Environmental Statement (ES) relating to the Proposed Development.  



You can access the report accompanying the request for a Scoping Opinion via our 
website: 



https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk  



Alternatively, you can use the following direct link:  



http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-000037  



The Planning Inspectorate has identified you as a consultation body which must be 
consulted before adopting its Scoping Opinion. The Planning Inspectorate would be 
grateful therefore if you would: 



• inform the Planning Inspectorate of the information you consider should be 
provided in the ES; or  



• confirm that you do not have any comments.  



If you consider that you are not a consultation body as defined in the EIA Regulations 
please let us know. 



 
 



Environmental Services 
Operations Group 3 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol, BS1 6PN 



Customer Services: 
e-mail: 



0303 444 5000 
h2teesside@planning 
inspectorate.gov.uk 





https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/


https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/


http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-000037
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The Planning Inspectorate on behalf of the SoS is entitled to assume under Regulation 
10(11) of the EIA Regulations that you do not have any comments to make on the 
information to be provided in the ES, if you have not responded to this letter by 9 
May 2023. The deadline for consultation responses is a statutory requirement and 
cannot be extended. Please note that your response will be appended to the Scoping 
Opinion and published on our website consistent with our openness policy. Any 
consultation response received after 9 May 2023 will not be included within the 
Scoping Opinion but will be forwarded to the Applicant for information and will be 
published on our website as a late response. 



The Applicant has provided the Inspectorate with spatial data for the purpose of 
facilitating the identification of consultation bodies to inform a Scoping Opinion (as set 
out in our Advice Note 7, available on our website). Requests by consultation bodies 
to obtain and/or use the spatial data for other purposes should be made directly to 
the Applicant using the contact details below. 



In order to support the smooth facilitation of our service, we strongly advise that any 
responses are issued via the email identified below rather than by post. Responses to 
the Planning Inspectorate regarding the Scoping Report should be sent by email to 
h2teesside@planninginspectorate.gov.uk. 



Once complete, you will be able to access the Scoping Opinion via our website, using 
the following link: 



H2Teesside | National Infrastructure Planning (planninginspectorate.gov.uk) 



As the Planning Inspectorate has been notified by the Applicant that it intends to 
prepare an ES, we are also informing you of the Applicant’s name and address: 



H2 Teesside Limited 
Building E 
Chertsey Road 
Sunbury on Thames 
Middlesex 
W16 7BP 
 
anna-maria.sexton@uk.bp.com 



You should also be aware of your duty under Regulation 11(3) of the EIA Regulations, 
if so requested by the Applicant, to make available information in your possession 
which is considered relevant to the preparation of the ES. 



If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 



Yours faithfully 



Laura Feekins-Bate 
Laura Feekins-Bate 
EIA Advisor 
on behalf of the Secretary of State 
 
This communication does not constitute legal advice. 
Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate 





https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/north-east/h2teesside/


https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/planning-inspectorate-privacy-notices

































SP023
(You must quote your Interested Party Reference number in all
correspondence with the Planning Inspectorate).


Dear Sir/Madam


Please find below a link to a letter from the Examining Authority
(ExA) that has been published on the National Infrastructure
Planning website.


The letter provides the Examination Timetable for the above
application (the ‘Rule 8’ letter), details of the publication of the
Examining Authority’s Written Questions and other important
information about the Examination. This also includes important
details and clarifications about other procedural decisions made
following the Preliminary Meeting about the way in which the
proposal for the above project is to be examined, requests for
Statements of Common Ground and Local Impact Reports and
invites Interested parties to submit written representations.


https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-
001073


You can also view the letter under the Documents tab on the
project webpage of the National Infrastructure Planning website:


https://national-infrastructure-
consenting.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/EN070009


Yours faithfully
H2Teesside Case Team
National Infrastructure Planning
Helpline: 0303 444 5000
Email: H2Teesside@planninginspectorate.gov.uk


Web: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/ (National
Infrastructure Planning)
Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate
(The Planning Inspectorate)
X (formerly Twitter): @PINSgov


 



https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-001073

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-001073

https://national-infrastructure-consenting.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/EN070009

https://national-infrastructure-consenting.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/EN070009

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/





This communication does not constitute legal advice.
Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the
Planning Inspectorate.


 
This email has come from an external sender outside of ONR. Do you know this sender?
Were you expecting this email? Take care when opening email from unknown senders. This
email has been scanned for viruses and malicious content, but no filtering system is 100%
effective however and there is no guarantee of safety or validity. Always exercise caution
when opening email, clicking on links, and opening attachments.


 
 
This email has been scanned for viruses and malicious content, but no filtering system is
100% effective and this is no guarantee of safety or validity.







M: 
 
 
 
 
edfenergy.com
 
 

This e-mail, and any attachments, is confidential and for the use of the addressee only. If you
are not the intended recipient, please telephone +44 (0) 1355 846000. We do not accept legal
responsibility for this e-mail or any viruses. All e-mails sent and received by us are monitored.
Contracts cannot be concluded with us by e-mail.

This message has been sent from EDF Energy Nuclear Generation Ltd , a company
registered in England and Wales No. 03076445, with registered office at Javelin House,
Building 1420 Charlton Court, Gloucester Business Park, Gloucester GL3 4AE.
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You don't often get email from onr-land.use-planning@onr.gov.uk. Learn why this is important

Dear Sir / Madam,
 
ONR has no further comments to make, our response is the same as that submitted
on the 4 May 2023, which is below.
 
ONR have no objection to the proposed development at this stage subject to the
developer liaising with EDF Energy Nuclear Generation Limited in relation to the
potential external hazards the proposed development poses to Hartlepool and vice
versa. Depending on future siting and layout decisions, the proposed development
could pose an external hazard to Hartlepool during construction, operation and
potentially decommissioning.

Further information on ONR’s role in providing advice on proposed developments
on and around nuclear sites is available on ONR’s
website: https://www.onr.org.uk/land-use-planning.htm. The developer should
familiarise itself with this information including ONR’s consultation zones,
consultation advice and the consultation process.
 
Kind regards
 
 
 
Land Use Planning
Office for Nuclear Regulation
ONR-Land.Use-planning@onr.gov.uk
 

Application by H2 Teesside Limited for an
Order Granting Development Consent for
H2Teesside Project

Planning Act 2008 – Section 89 and The
Infrastructure Planning (Examination
Procedure) Rules 2010 – Rule 8 and 9

Interested Party Reference number: H2TS-
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 Our Ref: EN070009 


Date: 11 April 2023 
 


 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
Planning Act 2008 (as amended) and The Infrastructure Planning 
(Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 2017 (the EIA Regulations) 
– Regulations 10 and 11 
 
Application by H2 Teesside Ltd (the Applicant) for an Order granting 
Development Consent for the H2Teesside Project (the Proposed 
Development) 
 
Scoping consultation and notification of the Applicant’s contact details and 
duty to make available information to the Applicant if requested 


The Applicant has asked the Planning Inspectorate on behalf of the Secretary of State 
for its opinion (a Scoping Opinion) as to the information to be provided in an 
Environmental Statement (ES) relating to the Proposed Development.  


You can access the report accompanying the request for a Scoping Opinion via our 
website: 


https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk  


Alternatively, you can use the following direct link:  


http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-000037  


The Planning Inspectorate has identified you as a consultation body which must be 
consulted before adopting its Scoping Opinion. The Planning Inspectorate would be 
grateful therefore if you would: 


• inform the Planning Inspectorate of the information you consider should be 
provided in the ES; or  


• confirm that you do not have any comments.  


If you consider that you are not a consultation body as defined in the EIA Regulations 
please let us know. 


 
 


Environmental Services 
Operations Group 3 
Temple Quay House 
2 The Square 
Bristol, BS1 6PN 


Customer Services: 
e-mail: 


0303 444 5000 
h2teesside@planning 
inspectorate.gov.uk 



https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/

http://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-000037





 
 


 
infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk  


The Planning Inspectorate on behalf of the SoS is entitled to assume under Regulation 
10(11) of the EIA Regulations that you do not have any comments to make on the 
information to be provided in the ES, if you have not responded to this letter by 9 
May 2023. The deadline for consultation responses is a statutory requirement and 
cannot be extended. Please note that your response will be appended to the Scoping 
Opinion and published on our website consistent with our openness policy. Any 
consultation response received after 9 May 2023 will not be included within the 
Scoping Opinion but will be forwarded to the Applicant for information and will be 
published on our website as a late response. 


The Applicant has provided the Inspectorate with spatial data for the purpose of 
facilitating the identification of consultation bodies to inform a Scoping Opinion (as set 
out in our Advice Note 7, available on our website). Requests by consultation bodies 
to obtain and/or use the spatial data for other purposes should be made directly to 
the Applicant using the contact details below. 


In order to support the smooth facilitation of our service, we strongly advise that any 
responses are issued via the email identified below rather than by post. Responses to 
the Planning Inspectorate regarding the Scoping Report should be sent by email to 
h2teesside@planninginspectorate.gov.uk. 


Once complete, you will be able to access the Scoping Opinion via our website, using 
the following link: 


H2Teesside | National Infrastructure Planning (planninginspectorate.gov.uk) 


As the Planning Inspectorate has been notified by the Applicant that it intends to 
prepare an ES, we are also informing you of the Applicant’s name and address: 


H2 Teesside Limited 
Building E 
Chertsey Road 
Sunbury on Thames 
Middlesex 
W16 7BP 
 
anna-maria.sexton@uk.bp.com 


You should also be aware of your duty under Regulation 11(3) of the EIA Regulations, 
if so requested by the Applicant, to make available information in your possession 
which is considered relevant to the preparation of the ES. 


If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact us. 


Yours faithfully 


Laura Feekins-Bate 
Laura Feekins-Bate 
EIA Advisor 
on behalf of the Secretary of State 
 
This communication does not constitute legal advice. 
Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate 



https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/north-east/h2teesside/

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/planning-inspectorate-privacy-notices





















SP023
(You must quote your Interested Party Reference number in all
correspondence with the Planning Inspectorate).

Dear Sir/Madam

Please find below a link to a letter from the Examining Authority
(ExA) that has been published on the National Infrastructure
Planning website.

The letter provides the Examination Timetable for the above
application (the ‘Rule 8’ letter), details of the publication of the
Examining Authority’s Written Questions and other important
information about the Examination. This also includes important
details and clarifications about other procedural decisions made
following the Preliminary Meeting about the way in which the
proposal for the above project is to be examined, requests for
Statements of Common Ground and Local Impact Reports and
invites Interested parties to submit written representations.

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-
001073

You can also view the letter under the Documents tab on the
project webpage of the National Infrastructure Planning website:

https://national-infrastructure-
consenting.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/EN070009

Yours faithfully
H2Teesside Case Team
National Infrastructure Planning
Helpline: 0303 444 5000
Email: H2Teesside@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Web: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/ (National
Infrastructure Planning)
Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate
(The Planning Inspectorate)
X (formerly Twitter): @PINSgov

 

https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-001073
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/document/EN070009-001073
https://national-infrastructure-consenting.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/EN070009
https://national-infrastructure-consenting.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/projects/EN070009
https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/


This communication does not constitute legal advice.
Please view our Privacy Notice before sending information to the
Planning Inspectorate.

 
This email has come from an external sender outside of ONR. Do you know this sender?
Were you expecting this email? Take care when opening email from unknown senders. This
email has been scanned for viruses and malicious content, but no filtering system is 100%
effective however and there is no guarantee of safety or validity. Always exercise caution
when opening email, clicking on links, and opening attachments.

 
 
This email has been scanned for viruses and malicious content, but no filtering system is
100% effective and this is no guarantee of safety or validity.
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